February 14, 2006   10:00 AM

PADEP Stormwater Manual Oversight Committee

Rachel Carson Building First Floor Conference Room

DRAFT MINUTES  (Summary of Meeting)

I. 
PADEP Announcements/Status Report 

The Minutes were approved as prepared.  

The Department discussed that revisions have been made to the Model Ordinance to make it match the Manual by reference.  These revisions were in response to comments from the SMOC committee.  In response to concerns about what the revised CG-2 means to volume calculations, the VUSP has done a review comparing CG-1 to CG-2.   

II.
Discussion of Proposed Revisions to Control Guidance 2

Dr. Traver presented a powerpoint with comments from the Corporate partners of VUSP that was compiled from several meetings of the group.  Several additional changes were made to both CG-1 and CG-2 to incorporate a requirement to make up for previously created impervious areas and to make both Control Guidances work better.

Geoff Cerrelli presented a powerpoint comparing CG-1 and CG-2 for a typical site by using NRCS methodologies to give committee members an idea of the impacts of both guidances.   

Comments from the Committee were that with this new direction of CG-2, the Committee needs time to review these changes.  Comments also indicated that the Model Ordinance needed changes to make it match requirements in the Manual.  There were conflicting comments regarding the issue of making developers compensate for prior developed areas on their sites.

Committee members were requested to send comments on the Manual and Draft Ordinance by the end of February.

III.
Proposed schedule for BMP Manual and Model Ordinance

The Manual and the Model Ordinance will be revised based on comments from this meeting and written comments received by the end of February.

There were comments from the group that the Ordinance and Manual should be released for public comment both simultaneously and separate.  Agreement from the group was that the Manual and Ordinance needed be complementary of each other.

Maya van Rossum asked if the Department has established a schedule for publishing the drafts for comments.  Ken Murin responded that the Department has not established a schedule, but would publish the documents after internal Department review and approval (legal, policy, etc.). 

IV.
Public Q & A

There were no public comments beyond what had been previously received.
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